

WILDLIFE ACHIEVEMENT CLUB CHAPTER, INC. IZAAK WALTON LEAGUE OF AMERICA

P. O. BOX 188 SILVER SPRING, MARYLAND

JULY 1967

MEMBERSHIP MEETING

The July Membership Meeting will be held at the club house on Wednesday, July 26th, at 8:30 P.M. This is ELECTION NIGHT -- Officers for 1967-1968 will be elected. These officers will be responsible for the control of the chapter for the coming year---let's have a nice turnout. Refreshments will be bar-b-que beef on roll, chips and pickles.

WELCOME, MR. HUBBARD

We would like to welcome Mr. Hobson Hubbard, our Chapter's new caretaker who came with us on July 6, 1967, to replace Frank Taylor who resigned his position on July 1, 1967. Mr. Hubbard is an ardent outdoorsman who I am sure everyone will come to know in the coming months. It would be greatly appreciated if all of the members and their guests will please register with him prior to using the facilities and present their current membership card when registering, until Mr. Hubbard gets to know us all.

LOCKER RENTS DUE

Locker rents are due at the club house. For those who have lockers and have not paid their annual rental fee, please contact Ray Fisk any Sunday so this may be taken care of. For those members who are not aware of it, we have individual lockers on the porch for the members' use, for which the club charges a nominal fee. Should you be interested in securing one of these lockers, contact Ray at the club house on any Sunday.

ATTENTION LADIES

The Sligo Ladies Chapter has extended an open invitation to any members' wives who are interested to join their organization. Our Ladies Chapter has done much to advance conservation in our area, not to mention the assistance they have been to our chapter at many of our functions. On July 4, 1967, they had one of the most beautiful floats which has been seen in this area, in the Annual Takoma Park Independence Day Parade. The float had a waterfall cascading down, several stuffed animals, litter displays, and a lovely sign proclaiming "Our Youth of Today - Conservationists of Tomorrow". This is one of the many outstanding projects which the ladies promote each year to enhance conservation in our area. For more information, please contact: Irene F. Rut, 4309 Colchester Dr., Kensington, Md. WH 6-2317, or Adeline Gooch, 7422 Piney Branch Road, Takoma Park, Md. JU 7-6747.

The club house and grounds have been rented to the following organizations on the dates indicated:

July 22, 1967 - Ernest E. Blanche & Assoc.

August 5, 1967 - Silver Spring Volunteer Fire Dept.

August 19, 1967 - Master Electricians Picnic

August 26, 1967 - Bergmanns Laundry

September 9, 1967 - Welex Corp.

October 21, 1967 - Colesville Lions Club - Oyster Roast

October 28, 1967 - St. Peters Oyster Roast

ANNUAL CHICKEN BAR-B-QUE - August 13, 1967 - 12 Noon til 6 P.M.

Let's not forget the biggest event of the year - our Annual Chicken Bar-B-Que. This year promises to be the biggest and best ever. Menu includes: ½ Bar-B-Que Chicken (better than finger lickin good), Potato Salad, Cole Slaw, Ripe Tomatoes, "All the corn on the cob you can eat" (picked the same day), Rolls, Coffee, Iced Tea or beverage. Many new games have been added such as Dart Toss, Penny Pitch, Zoo Dip, "Lil' Devil", Bingo and last but not least Free Pony Rids for the kids. We'll have Turkey, Ham and Steak shoots (still targets) all day long. All this for: Adults \$2.50 children 6 thru 12 \$1.25. Let's all get some tickets from Ray Fisk and see if this can't be the biggest ever. We are having a raffle again this year - 1st prize is a Remington Model 1100, shotgun with winner's choice of barrels, 2nd prize is a case of shells, winner's choice of gauge, and 3rd prize is a 10% hunting coat-5 chances for a dollar. See Jim Glazier or Clint Bowman for chances. Let's all turn out at the July meeting and get our share of tickets. Remember we are limited to serving 1200 people. When these tickets are gone there are no more.

Skeet and Trap Clinic---On August 13th, in conjunction with the Chicken Bar-B-Que, the United States Marine Corps Skeet and Trap Team will put on a program at our club. This program will include demonstration shooting and a Skeet and Trap Clinic.

NOMINATIONS FOR OFFICE

The following have been nominated for office to serve from September 1, 1967, until August 31, 1968. Let's all turn out for the election at the July membership meeting.

President - Jim Glazier 1st Vice President - Ray Jackson 2nd Vice President - Joseph Santini 3rd Vice President - Lou Gottleid Treasurer - Ray Fisk Recording Secretary - Bill Schutt Membership Secretary - Lloyd Gibson Corresponding Secretary - Don Olmert Sgt. at Arms - Ralph King Parliamentarian - Dave Osborne Chaplain - Ed Peterson

Board of Directors (seven to be elected)

Bill Shearn - Dave Bastian - Bob Mangum - Paul Riffle - Clint Bowman - Mike Apperti Sr.

W. Stewart Ross - Dave Soper - *Jim Reid - *Art Remers

Note * indicates nomination from the floor, others nominated by nominating committee.

State Delegates (six to be elected)

Bob Mangum - Howard Thomas - Ralph Rock - Fred Glennie - Lloyd Gibson - George Schneider

Alternates (six to be elected)
Bill Keller - Charlie Burton - George Johnson, Jr. - Ron Fornatoro - Bob Inman Dave Soper

HUNTER SAFETY

All Hunter Safety Instructors or members who are interested in becoming instructors will please attend a meeting on July 27th at 7:30 P.M. at the Wheaton Regional Recreation Center, 11711 Georgia Avenue, Silver Spring. For further information, call Bill Shearn 384-4222 or Paul Riffle 933-0171.

THE FOLLOWING WERE APPROVED BY THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND WILL BE VOTED UPON BY THE MEMBERSHIP AT THE JULY MEETING:

Donald E. Clark, 3317 Gumwood Dr., Hyattsville, Md.

Dr. Allen Weintraub, 2801 Kanawha St. N.W., Wash., D.C.

Lelan T. Coldren, 14004 Cove La. Apt. 203, Rockville, Md.

Tuck Elder, 1413 Jefferson St., Hyattsville, Md.

Joseph Ganey, 3313 Gumwood Dr., Hyattsville, Md.

Robert H. VanMeter, 3401 University Blvd., Kensington, Md.

M. Apperti Sr.

M. Apperti Sr.

A WARM WELCOME TO THE FOLLOWING NEW MEMBERS AND THANKS TO THEIR SPONSORS:

Joseph M. Fiore, 3919 Halsey St., Kensington, Md. Youie Lee Utz, 13308 Old Columbia Pike, Silver Spring, Md. 20904 Simpson Lyle, 8222 14th Ave., Hyattsville, Md. 20783 Charles Odell, 1112 Spotswood Drive, Silver Spring, Md. Eugene N. Marchetti, 2106 Hildarose Dr., Silver Spring, Md. Richard Bolling, 307 Warrenton Dr., Silver Spring, Md. James R. Miller, 2807 Duvall Rd., Burtonsville, Md. Arden Howell IV, 315 Williamsburg Dr., Silver Spring, Md. Ronald W. Huss, 3073 Brinkley Rd., Apt. T-1, Oxon Hill, Md. 20031 William T. Gatlin, 9722 Hedin Dr., Silver Spring, Md. Richard R. Bradford, 544 Beacon Rd., Silver Spring, Md. Edward W. Hettenhouser, 819 Somerset Pl., Hyattsville, Md. Richard T. Grant, 8120 15th Ave., #203, Hyattsville, Md. James R. Branscome, 10315 Cherry Tree La., Silver Spring, Md. Paul E. Higgins, 8010 Eastern Ave., Silver Spring, Md. William F. Butcher, 12307 Judson Dr., Silver Spring, Md.

Jim DuPree Clint Bowman M. Apperti Sr. Jim Glazier Art Remers Art Remers Joe Santini Charlie Wiles Art Remers A.H. Weissler Les Kinney G.M. VanHoesen Art Remers W.R. Pace Re-instatement G.M. VanHoesen

Sponsor

Bill Shearn, our Trap & Skeet Chairman, has announced that on September 3, 1967, Sunday, we will have another Club Skeet Shoot which will be even BIGGER & BETTER than the last one. More to follow on this. Put date on your calendar now.

Beltsville Sport Center, 11174 Baltimore Boulevard, Beltsville, Md. 474-5000 announces a 10% discount to all our members on the most complete line of fishing and hunting equipment in the area. Just see Clint Bowman and tell him you're a member.

SKEET SHOOT

The results from the skeet shoot held at the club last month are:

Club Champion------ 96 x 100 Jr. Club Champion-----Frank Dickerson---- 90 x 100 Sub-Junior Club Champion-----Billy Shearn---- 93 x 100

2-man Team

Class C

SKEET SHOOT (continued)

Bill Shearn and Joe Santini would like to extend thanks to everyone who helped out at the shoot.

Congratulations to the following shooters on their long run scores at the club:

Keep up the fine skeet shooting. Let's see some higher scores.

Lester Billings Corresponding Secretary